Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
June 19, 2017
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. Cindy Akers, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Prof. Eric Bernard (by phone), Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the May 15, 2017 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Fraze asked the department chairs to be thinking about projects in their departments that have a high priority, and to please submit them to him (with room #’s so he can check them against the CIP list) by the end of July for consideration of HEAF funding. 
3. Dr. Fraze will be meeting with the Provost soon to discuss “bridge” funds that will help out some of our departments that were hit pretty hard with the state line items budget cuts.  Texas Tech ended up receiving a 34% across-the-board cut on line items, which gave the university a 3.8% loss of funds.

4. Julann announced that Human Resources will implement compensatory time for non-exempt staff, beginning October 1st and will run through March 31st.  This program is only for non-exempt staff that are required to work overtime.  
OTHER

Dr. Ballou stated he is helping write a document for the Chancellor, as he will be testifying before the House Ag Committee on Thursday regarding research budget cuts.  Four other representatives from institutions will also be testifying.  Texas Tech University is representing the Non-Land Grant Colleges.

Dr. Fraze informed the department chairs that they can go ahead and give merit raises to staff, but only if they have the funds.  No state monies can be used for merit raises.  Please remember you must add in 33% for benefits, and anything that is a 10% increase and up must go through both the Dean’s Office and the Office of the Provost. 

Dr. Fraze asked the chairs to send him any ideas or suggestions they may have for promotional items for the college.  Prof. Bernard suggested setting up a program to sell college items to alumni (i.e., caps, t-shirts, note pads with college logo, etc.) and the money received from the sale of those items could help fund the promotional items for prospective students.

Prof. Bernard reported that work on the CASNR Annex is moving along.  They have many of the new windows in and are currently painting and doing trim work.  They are getting ready to hang the new ceiling soon as well.  Prof. Bernard is in the process of hiring two new faculty members, and hopes to have them on board in time for the fall semester.  The MLA accreditation team will be here the end of October, and the BLA accreditation team will be here for their visit before spring break.
Jane announced that the college received good funding once again from the San Antonio Livestock Exposition.  

Dr. Hequet stated that he has made an offer to Dr. Ed Hellman for the viticulture position in Fredericksburg.  They have re-advertised the vegetable production position and made some minor changes to the position description.  They have since received two applications from very good prospects.  Dr. Hequet said he will be working with Dr. Melanie Hart on a 2 + 2 horticulture program with Amarillo College, and possibly with a college in El Paso as well.  This summer (July), Dr. Hequet has trips planned to China and Ethiopia.     

Dr. Akers distributed the admits/apps reports and our numbers are very good.  She also asked the chairs to please remind their faculty that orientation is still considered a recruiting event.  Students are still making decisions as to where they will be going and/or could decide to change majors/colleges.  She is seeing a huge growth in AAEC, AFS, and NRM thus far, as well as higher ACT/SAT scores and class ranks.

Dr. Burris announced that Dr. Nan Li had a baby girl last week.  Many of his faculty are traveling this summer and his Ag Com faculty were in New Orleans last week for a conference.  Dr. Amy Boren is helping host 25 emerging African leaders for a six-week academic and leadership institute sponsored by the U.S. Department of State.  The program is known as the Mandela Washington Fellowship for Young African Leaders, and begins this week on campus.
Dr. Johnson reported that about a third of his faculty are gone this summer, with some currently in Seville, Spain teaching study abroad classes.  He stated that one of AAEC’s Distinguished Alumni, Dawn DeBerry Stump, will be nominated by President Trump to serve as Commissioner on the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.  He also noted that AAEC is seeing a large increase in applications for the fall.

Dr. Wallace stated that NRM will be having two accreditation visits this next academic year.  Accreditation teams will be here this fall to assess the graduate program, and another team will be here in the spring to evaluate the range program.  He will be attending a Sustainable Rangelands conference (in conjunction with New Mexico State University) the end of this week in Ruidoso, NM.

Dr. Galen Austin reported that grant submissions are up, mainly due to the USDA grant program’s call for applications.

Norman Martin reported that he and Kris Allen are still debugging the website since the rollover to the new platform and are finally beginning to add new content.  He asked the chairs to please ask their faculty to watch for problems on their faculty pages, make sure their entry page information matches up on all pages, and please report any dead links that are found. 
Dr. Fraze announced that the graduate student offices that will be in Ag Sciences 114 are currently being worked on, and we are hoping they will be ready by the end of July. 
